September 2017 / Iraila 2017

Euzkaldunak

FROM THE KITCHEN

The September dinner is scheduled for Saturday,
September 16, 2017.

The doors will open to the Dining Room at 6:00
PM with dinner being served buffet-style at 6:30
PM. Prior to entering the Dining Room, please pick
up your reservation ticket in the bar. You will need
it to pay for dinner.

Monthly dinner prices:

Senior Members (65 and older) $14.00
Members $15.00
Guests $18.00
Children (10 and under) $ 5.00

September 2017 dinner menu:
Tossed Salad

Pork Chops with Pimientos

Alaskan Cod with lemon butter sauce
Paella

Vegetable in menestra

Dessert

Bread & Butter

Wine & Coffee

There will be free babysitting service during the
dinner. Please call in your reservation to
1-208-572-0604 or email your reservation to
dinner@basquecenter.com. Please leave the name
the reservation is to be held under, the number of
people in the party, the age designation (Adult,
Child, Senior or Guest) and your contact info.
Please indicate if you will need babysitting, along
with the names and ages of the children.

A special thanks to Jesus Alcelay, Miren Urresti
Laughrin, and the fantastic crew for preparing a
delicious meal!

The deadline for dinner reservations is 8:00 PM on
Wednesday, September 13.

PLEASE NOTE: Reservations called into the bar
will not be accepted, and reservations left after
September 13 will not be accepted.

The Basque Foundation, Inc. would like to thank
the many families and organizations who have
acted as a host group for a monthly dinner. Due to
busy schedules and timing we are always in need
of additional assistance. If your family or
organization would like to get involved, please
email president@basquecenter.com.

SAN INAZIO THANKS FROM
EUZKALDUNAK PRESIDENT

On behalf of the Board of Directors, I would like to
thank our membership and everyone that participated in
another successful San Inazio. This year we were
fortunate enough to have both Mercedes Mendive and
the Xabi Aburruzaga Trio play for the festival, to the
delight of all festival goers. Along with the two new
additions, the festival featured Amuma Says No,
Txantxan Gorriak, Beti Gaztea, Boiseko Gazteak, Boise
Onati Dantza Taldea, Biotzetik Choir, and the Oinkari
Dantzari Taldea. Thank you to the volunteers who gave
their time to work at the booths and behind the scenes.
Your names are included in the lists below — if we
missed someone, our sincerest apologies. Please know
we appreciate all your hard work, no matter the task. 1
would also like to personally thank the Board of
Directors and the employees of the Basque Center. All
your hard work and organization made the festival run
smoothly and your willingness to help whenever needed
was very much appreciated.

Eskerrik asko,

Tyler Smith
president(@basquecenter.com
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SAN INAZIO THANK YOU’S

Music & Dance Performers
Dave Lachiondo

Coro Goitiandia

Mary Lou Guerricabeitia
Ray Mansisidor

John Ysursa

Aitor Amuchastegui
Amuma Says No
Txantxangorriak
Mercedes Mendive

Xabi Aburruzaga Trio
Oinkari Basque Dancers
Boiseko Gazteak
Biotzetik Basque Choir
Onati Dancer

A Very Special Thanks To:
Aita Antxon

Albert Totorica

Basque Block Businesses
Basque Block Neighbors
Basque Center Bartenders
Boiseko Gazteak Dancers and
Families

Euzkaldunak Board of
Directors

Euzkaldunak Member
Volunteers

First Time Volunteers -
MILA ESKER!!

Gerri and Hank Achurra
Hilda Quiroz and entire
custodial crew

Jesus Alcelay

Julian Lete

Patty Gabica

Karro Kampo Owners
Dave & Joanna Aizpitarte
George & Iciar Totorica
Ramon & Daniela Ysursa
Dave & Jeannie Eiguren

Beer Booth Special Thanks
PJ Mansisidor

Andoni Odencrantz

Andoni Bieter

KC Odencrantz (for all of his
help over multiple shifts on
the beer booth, even those for
which he had not signed up!)

Beer Booth Volunteers
Toni Ansotegui
Cheryl Asin

Larry Asin

Meg Bengoechea
Ysabel Bilbao
Tom Bishop
Sandy Bishop
Chrissy Bowers
Jill Boyd

Suzanne Chacartegui
Henar Chico
Esther Ciganda
Brian Crook
Shane Dennis
Keegan Dougherty
Patti Feeney

Jewel Fouts

Lena Gandiaga
Mimi Godoy

Idoia Guerricabeitia
Gayle Hatch
Amparo Hofman
Matthew Ineck
Andria Jenne
Margaret Kath
Bonnie Kerns
Alicia Knox
Jeremy Knox
Delfina Krakau
Alicia Lachiondo
Vicki Laidlaw

Jen Lasuen

Jess Lete

Tina Lete

Derrek Lete

Javier Lete
Julie Lliteras
Mark Lliteras
Tim Manning
Ces Metcalfe
Maile Miyamura
Stephanie & Rich Myers
KC Odencrantz
Nicole Pierce
Jess Powell
April Powell
Irune Sanchez
Barbara Smith
Debra South
Rhonda Spolar
Kristin Sword
Rich Trump
Lael Uberuaga
Gina Urquidi
Tiffany VanPelt
Carissa Wahl
Jim Waters
Josh Williams
Kevin Woodall
Pamela

Friends & Family Night
Pintxo Donors
Miguel Aizpitarte
Julie Aldape

Iciar Aldazabal
Justin Aman
Ellie Ansotegui
Nick Ansotegui
Javier Arrieta
Rosa Arrubarrena
Cheryl Asin
Mary K Aucutt
Joanna Band
Conner Bawden
Bryan Berggren
Argia Beristain
Andoni Bieter
Madalen Bieter
Josu Bieter
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Pintxo Donors cont’d.
Ysabel Bilbao

Luisa Bilbao

Leah Bolles

Emmett Bolles

Ben Borkowski

Henry Brollier

Anita & Barry Bumgarner
Susanna Cammann
Gordon & Inez Colburn
RGordy de Necochea
Solenne de Tassigny
Lexi Erskine

Zuloeta family
Mendiguren family
Sarria family

Kristina Franzoia
Teresa Franzoia

Patty Gabica

Mark & Jill Gabica
Cameron Gabiola
Jerri Gavica

Coro Goitiandia

Teresa Grimm

Placida Homaechevarria
Maite Iribarren-Gorrindo

Chea Jenné
Delfina Krakau
Joni Krakau
Jaclyn Lasuen
Toni Lawson
Michael Lejardi
Carmen Lete

Ruth Manthey
Wanita Miyamura
Ben Monasterio
Amaya Monasterio
Julie Monasterio
Mitch Murgoitio
Judy Murray
Andoni Odencrantz
Aisea Odencrantz
Jack Olson

Laura Pape

James Sangroniz
Mikel Sangroniz

822 W. Jefferson
(208) 342-7734

Highland Store
336-2300

mecu

We can guarantee your satisfaction
...because we know our business.

ONGI ETORRI
Rict Unneste

10% discoumt on all purchases not on sale
with Evzkaldunak Mermbership card

Preserving, promoting & perpetuating Basque
history & culturein Idaho and beyond.

- Brbiliéf Health 1nsﬁfahcé & Behéﬁts

Amaia Sangroniz
Gav Shapiro

Petra Spolar
Christina Totorica
Nick Totorica

Dan & Nikki Totorica
Dolores Totorica
Josephine Totorica
Rosa Urrutia

Julia Wolfe

Josie Wray

Alex Wray

Teresa Yragui
Kaiet Ysursa

Genie R. Brollier, Owner/Agent
S cnie@brollierhealth.com
208 608-0554

*Medicare
*Individual Health Insurance
*Dental

*Long Term Care
*Life

BRSQUE

Open Tuesday - Friday 10am-4pm
o Saturday 11am - 3pm
. I.;’H. First Thursdays 5:30-8:30pm

S 617 Grove Street ~ Bolise, Idaho 83702

« CULTURAL -
CENTER

* MUSEUM =

The Museum Gift Store is also the perfect place to
shop for any occasion - gifts from both near & far.

Chris Ansotegui Gina Urquidi

1115 N. Main St. « Meridian, Idaho 83642 « 884-0142
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BOISEKO GAZTEAK

Our dancers did a great job at San Inazio!
Congratulations to them for the incredible
performance and contributing to a wonderful
festival! Thanks to our teachers, musicians,
volunteers, emcees, and the parents who helped put
it all together.

It’s now time to get ready for the 2017-2018
Boiseko Gazteak season! The first dancing practice
will be on Tuesday, September 26, at 7:00 PM.

Registration:

Online registration for Boiseko Gazteak will begin
on Thursday, September 7. It will be accessible
until Tuesday, September 19. You will receive an
email notification when registration opens with
links to the registration documents. You may also
register in person on September 19 at 7:00 PM at
the Basque Center. Whether you register online or
not, please come to the Basque Center that evening
if you need to measure your children for costumes,
have costumes altered, or purchase used costumes,
shoes, and other costume accessories. This evening
will also be an opportunity to sell your used
costume to another parent (if you are selling a
costume, please plan to arrive early so that the
costume pieces can be priced prior to registration).
To register online on September 7, please visit the

following link:
https://www.basquecenter.com/community/boiseko-gazteak/

In order to dance with Boiseko Gazteak,
Parents/Guardians (NOT Grandparents) must be
members of Euzkaldunak. If you are not currently a
member, you may become a member by contacting
Patty Gabica (secretary(@basquecenter.com). You
may also register for Euzkaldunak during the
Boiseko Gazteak registration on the evening of
Tuesday, September 19.

New Costume Information:

A 50% deposit is required for all NEW costumes
and pieces ordered at registration. CHECKS
ONLY. We're working with a new team of
seamstresses this season. Some costumes will
require 1-2 fittings.

Group Organization:

Txikituak (txiki): 4-5 year olds (must be at least 4
by Oct. 1, 2017)

Azkarrak:6-7 years old

Txulitoak: 8-10 years old

Nagusiak: 11-14 years old

Teachers & Musicians Wanted:

The board is also looking for teaching volunteers to
assist the directors for each age group. This
program cannot continue without the people who
are committed to teaching every Tuesday night for
nine weeks before Christmas and nine weeks after
Christmas. Teaching is also a great opportunity for
current high school kids to earn volunteer hours.
Please consider joining the crew that continues to
pass on our culture to these wonderful kids year
after year. If you are interested, please contact
Johnny Aldape (208.761.2121 or
johnaldape@gmail.com).

Similarly, we are also looking for musicians
(txistu, accordion, & tambourine) to provide live
music during practices and performances. If you
are interested, please contact Nikki Totorica
(208.867.2175 or nikkitotorica@gmail.com).

If you have questions, or you would like to be
added to the Boiseko Gazteak email list, please
contact the Boiseko Gazteak board:
boiseko@basquecenter.com

2017-2018 Boiseko Calendar:

o 09/05 - Online registration begins

o 09/12 - Teachers’ meeting (7PM at the Basque Center)

o 09/19 - Onsite registration at 7PM at the Basque Center
(including used costume buying/selling, new costume
measuring, and volunteer signup)

o 09/26 - First practice at 7PM (practice each Tuesday until
November 28, no practice on November 21)

o 12/03 - Winter Show/Christmas Party

o 01/09 - Practice resumes at 7PM (practice each Tuesday
until March 7)

o 03/11 - Spring Show

o 07/24 - San Inazio practice at 7PM

o 07/28 - San Inazio performance (Basque Block)
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OINKARI NEW KIDS

Oinkari New Kid practices will begin Sunday,
September 10 at noon at the Basque Center, and
continue on September 17 and 24. No prior Basque
dance experience necessary, but must be at least 14
years old by Sept 1 to join. There will be a parents'
meeting following practice on September 24 at
2:00 PM with the Oinkari Board of Directors. If
you have any questions, please email
jaclyn@oinkari.org.

OINKARI CHORIZO BOOTH THANK-YOUS

A heartfelt "Eskerrik Asko" to everyone who
helped Oinkaris during our chorizo booth season!
We are so lucky to be a part of a community who is
willing to support us in so many ways. To our
amas and aitas, brothers and sisters, friends from
school, cousins from out-of-town, Euzkaldunak
board, Biotzetik Choir, and everyone who came
out to visit, we couldn't do it without you.

2017 OMENALDIA MEMORIAL MASS

The first Omenaldia was held in 1996 and since
then the Basque community of Boise has gathered
together to remember the loved-ones they’ve lost
during the past year.

This year’s Omenaldia will be celebrated on
Saturday, October 28 at 1:30 PM at Sacred Heart
Church in Boise. Father Antton Egiguren will be
the celebrant for the Mass. A potluck will follow in
the church hall; please bring a dish, hot or cold, if
you’d like to participate.

The Omenaldia has become a wonderful way to
celebrate the lives of those we’ve lost from our
community and for those who’ve passed away far
from their relatives here. If you would like
someone to be remembered during the service who
has died since last October, please contact Annie
Gavica at 208-343-2671. Omenaldia is sponsored
by the Basque Museum & Cultural Center, the
Biotzetik Basque Choir, and the Artzai Ona Basque
Catholic Community.

LEKU OMNZ

(Good Place)
Fine Basque Dining

Private Banquet Facilities
(large or small groups / indoor or outdoor)

Catering options for large parties
at the Basque Center
www.lekuonaid.com 208-345-6665
Corner of 6 & Grove

' | BENGOECHEA LAW OFFICE,
PLLC

1 i A
snanewsoniawvers.com

wWww .'\.{?:C].E\\ yvers.com

Attorney at Law
671 E. 1(1\'(‘;‘;7‘11% Lane, suite 120
Boise, Idaho 83706

208-424-8332

Basque & Spanish Imports
Wines, Meats & Cheeses, Qils & Gifts

Lunch & Evening Pintxos
11-6 pm Mon. & Sat. 11-8 pm Tue., Thur., Fri.
Paella Lunches & Dinners
Wed. & Fri. 12 pm, Thur. 6 pm
Friday Night Dinner
3-Courses, $25, 4:30-8 pm
Full Catering Menu
Special Events or Private Occasions

608 W. Grove §t. Boise, ID (208)433-1208 www.thebasquemarket.com

UNIQUE BASQUE
DESIGNS AND

CREATIONS

JEWELRY
COLLECTIBLES

Maite & lzar ¢+ 208.392.2356 ¢ Ahizpak.com
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UPCOMING MUS TOURNAMENTS

Geneva Ayarra

o Basque Center 8 King Mus Tournament L rl 2 - rimiﬂfﬂ;ﬁ%im

starts 1/7/18 at 5:00 PM. 8T S R PRl e riverbendpreschool.com

o Basque Center NABO 4 King Mus L 7. . L Sy shiday
Tournament: 1/13/18. Registration 9:00 AM,
play begins at 10:00 am.

o Homedale NABO Tournament: 02/18/18

o Basque Museum NABO Tournament:
02/24/18

o Mountain Home: 3/14/18

o Santa Rosa (Paradise Valley, NV): 4/14/18

v - R
: SR e
Liverbend jEslivee
PRESCHOOL LTl

A mu[’ri|inguu| preschoo| that promotes
[earning fhrcugh nurture and nature.

NOTES FROM SUMMER 2017 NABO
CONVENTION

Euzkaldunak is a member of North American
Basque Organizations (N.A.B.O), a federation of BOISE STATE UNIVERSITY
Basque clubs throughout the US, Canada, and OISE § UNIV S
Mexico. Euzkaldunak delegate Geneva Ayarra BASQUE STUDIES
represented Boise Euzkaldunak at the NABO

Summer 2017 Convention in Buffalo, Wyoming. BasqueStudies BoiseState edu

Highlights from the meeting included updates from

Basque Museum community history project, RETE COMSTOCE DDS
museum exhibit & research on Basque veterans,

Udaleku 2018 location announced (Reno, NV), e

NABO revolving loan to assist Basque cultural N

development projects, and Basques in the West Loin: |05

project. bl A b

Very notably, Annie Gavica (of the Basque

Museum & Cultural Center, also a member club of :

NABO) ran for and was elected NABO President el el -
at the meeting. The NABO President serves a

one-year term, and elections are held at every
summer meeting. Zorionak, Annie!

WORK
INJURY CASES

WORKERS’ COMPENSATION
Jerry J. Goicoechea
Goicoechea Law Offices

;?s;e.\:ll')s(t;:f&lary's Crossing) 336-6400

For a full description of topics discussed, you can
view the 2017 Summer NABO Meeting minutes at:

http://nabasque.org/nabo/minutes/2017_7_buffalo.pdf
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ZORIONAK

Happy birthday to Ander Achabal!

Happy belated birthday Mark Bieter!

Happy birthday to Morrie Berriochoa!

Happy birthday to Jude Gary!

Happy birthday to Alaina Gavica!

Happy birthday to Bo Norton!

Happy birthday to Lisa Norton!

Happy birthday to Carl Papapietro!

Happy birthday to Xabi Papapietro!

Happy birthday to Mikaela JoAnn Schomburg!

Happy Sept. 20th birthday to Belen Lete, Edu
Sarria, Jaqueline Kite-Powell, & Juli Lete!

Happy belated anniversary to Dan and Tamara
Ansotegui!

Happy anniversary to Bryan and Ana Lete Powell!

Happy anniversary to Ricardo and Dolores
Salutregui!

Zorionak to Tereas Bermensolo-Cutler and
Shkelqim Kelmendi, married on August 5, 2017!

Let me assist you with all
of your banking needs.

Don S. Evans
office; 208-321-1484
cell:208-859-2083

Member
FDIC

D. L. Evans Bank

RECAP OF DATES & DEADLINES FROM
NEWSLETTER

9/10, 9/17, 9/24: Oinkari New Kid practices
9/13: dinner reservation deadline

9/16: September dinner

9/19: Boiseko registration

9/26: Boiseko first practice

9/30: Ontario Basque Mass

10/28: Omenaldia Mass

O O O O 0O O O

(vou can also find an online version of this events list by visiting the
Euzkaldunak online calendar at www.bit.ly/euznewsboise)

kindergarten readiness small class sizes
Basque language immersion
mitisic yoga dance field tﬁps
1955 Broadway Avenie 208.343.4234

ikastola@basquennisenrm.com
boisekoikastola.org

John E. Gamboa, M.D.

* Board Certified in
? Radiation Oncology

e Clinical Assistant Professor,
University of Washington

9357 W.E 1d Street
Cancer Center of Idaho mera e

Boise, Idaho 83704
208.672.1000

www.cancercenterofidaho.com fax: 208.672.1010

Barbara (Stuart) Steiger

General Manager

1070 Grove Street
Boise, Idaho 83702
208-344-6556

Fax: 208-344-7240

barbara@safariinndowntown.com

For Reservations call

www.safariinndowntown.com 1-800-541-6556
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YOUR CURRENT EUZKALDUNAK BOARD

Tyler Smith, President Ryan Boyd, Director
Joe Lasuen, Vice President Bryan Day, Director
Alicia Knox, Director Alicia Lachiondo, Director
Martin Bilbao, Director Sarah Urizar-Smith, Director
Johnny Boyd, Director Ricardo Yanci, Director
BASQUE CENTER STAFF
Patty Gabica, Secretary and Treasurer Julian Lete, Operations Manager
Albert Totorica, Rental Manager Sean Aucutt, Bartender

Jesus Alcelay, Chef

BASQUE CENTER RENTAL

To inquire about renting the Basque Center for a function or meeting, please call Albert Totorica, Basque
Center Rental Manager, at 331-5097, or email rentals@basquecenter.com.

NEWSLETTER INFORMATION

If you have information that you would like to include in the October 2017 Newsletter, please submit your
written information by September 25 to: Euzkaldunak Newsletter, 601 Grove St, Boise, ID 83702, or
e-mail it to newsletter@basquecenter.com. If you email it, the chance of a typographical error is less. For
name and address changes, e-mail Patty Gabica at secretary@basquecenter.com.

2017 EUZKALDUNAK EVENTS

9/16: September Member’s Dinner 11/04: Mortzilla Dinner & Bazaar
10/14: October Member’s Dinner 12/3: Children’s Christmas Party
10/28: Halloween Party 12/16: Sheepherders Dinner and Dance
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